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DRAFT MINUTES

COLINGTON HARBOUR ASSOCIATION, INC.

ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES

SATURDAY, JUNE 8, 2013
I. CALL TO ORDER & WELCOME.  The 2013 Annual Meeting of Colington Harbour Association, Inc. was called to order by President Marion Carroll at 10:00 AM in the CHA Clubhouse in Kill Devil Hills, NC. 


II. ROLL CALL AND VERIFICATION OF QUORUM.  Of the 2413 member lots, a total of 471 lots were represented in person or by proxy, thus the Association’s 10% quorum requirement of 241 lots was fulfilled.  Board Members present included Don Brady, John Collins, Marion Carroll, Bill Froehlich, Dennis Linkous, Steve Ornstein and Ken Pagurek.  Also present representing Cape Management were Deke Bolte, Ridgely Clough, Casey Elkie, and Niels Moore.


III. MOMENT OF SILENCE.  President Carroll noted the passing of several prominent Harbour residents including John Roschen and Jerry Raveling, and a moment of silence was observed.


IV. APPROVAL OF AGENDA.  Ms. Ann Hatten motioned to approve the agenda as present, and Mr. Reid Henson seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.

V. READING / APPROVAL OF 2012 ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES.  Secretary Froehlich read the 2012 draft Annual Meeting Minutes aloud, and noted two corrections.  One additional correction was noted from the audience.  Mr. Bill Snidow motioned that the minutes be accepted as amended, and Frank Hendricks seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.

VI. OFFICER’S ANNUAL REPORTS
A. President’s Report.  President Carroll presented the President’s Report.  He stressed the importance of volunteering within the community, and thanked Nancy D’Andrade, Dolores Norton, Gloria Porter, Gail Michler, Gail Leonard, Jim Roberts and the Harbour maintenance crew for making the entrance attractive and welcoming.  He also thanked Doug Miller, Chairman of your Community Crime Watch Committee; the Architectural Control Committee chaired by Bob Hopkins with Bill Snidow, Diana Miller and Bill Froehlich; our volunteers that help to prepare and stuff mailings including Bill Snidow, Nina Raveling, Marilyn and Reid Hinson, Steve and Barbara Ornstein, Gloria Porter, Frank Hendricks, Don Brady, Casey and Michael Elkie, Al Goddard, Steve Melov, Mary Ann Johnson, Ken Pagurek, and Cap and Ronnie Sue Pfeifer; and all the Association staff members including Mr. Bolte and Mr. Moore of Cape Management.

Mr. Carroll then highlighted the following items of importance to the Association over the past year:  Covenant revisions; front gate security; north jetty replacement; boat slip rentals; recycling bin; empty lot maintenance; collections and assessments; reserve study; bulkhead maintenance; and maintenance yard.

B. 1st Vice President’s Report.  Mr. Linkous thanked Mr. Pagurek and Mr. Brady for their years of service to the Board and the Colington community.
C. 2nd Vice President’s Report.  Mr. Brady thanked his fellow Board members.
D. Treasurer’s Report.  Mr. Collins provided an explanation of the protocol for the development of the draft Association budget.  He then overviewed the Association’s current financials, and reviewed the balance sheet and P&L statement for fiscal year-to-date.  After providing further detail about several line items, Mr. Collins noted that the Association had achieved a 96.6% collection rate, but did not expect any surplus funds from the fiscal year.
E. Secretary’s Report.  No report.
F. Chairman’s Report.  Mr. Pagurek thanked all the volunteers within the Association, and recognized several residents that passed during the last year.
G. Member At Large Report.  No Report


V.
 UNFINISHED BUSINESS
A. Road Resurfacing.  A member expressed concerns about the significant number of potholes in community roads.  Mr. Bolte noted that all potholes are scheduled to be patched over the next several months.  He also confirmed a member question that the Association maintained the roads in the modular section.

B. Reserve Study.  Mr. Collins discussed the reserve study, and noted that the reserve fund was nearly fully-funded given that the Association budget treats road resurfacing as an annual maintenance item rather than a reserve item.

C. Covenant Revisions.  No further discussion.

D. Maintenance Yard.  The Board solicited input from members in attendance about yard hours and fees policies.  Members expressed their support for the continuation of the yard function, Saturday hours, and a pay-as-you-go policy.

E. Gate Control.  Board members discussed the continued evolution of the front gate security system, and stressed that enforcement continues to tighten against violators.  Members in attendance stressed concerns about speeding within the Harbour.
VI.
 NEW BUSINESS

A. Volunteer of the Year Award.  Mr. Carroll presented the 2012/2013 Volunteer of the Year Award to Mr. Doug Miller for his ongoing contributions to Colington Harbour and its residents.


B. Adoption of 2013/2014 Budget.  Mr. Ken Johnson motioned to approve the budget as presented, and Mr. Gloria Porter seconded.  The motion approved unanimously.

C. Election of Directors.  Mr. Carroll relayed to members that due to election difficulties, a new election will be held.  He emphasized the importance that members follow the strict protocol required by the election process, and noted that all new ballots are due no later than July 12th.  


D. New Board Members Oath of Office.  Postponed.
VII.   COMMENTS FROM THE FLOOR – Mr. Carroll opened the floor to owner questions and comments.  Mrs. Morgan raised concerns about registered sex offenders living in the Harbour.  Mrs. Colter provided details about types of such convictions.  After all owners had an opportunity to speak, Mr. Carroll closed the floor to further comments.

VIII.    ADJOURNMENT - There being no further business, Mr. Henson motioned to adjourn the meeting, and Mr. Snidow seconded.  The motion passed unanimously, and Mr. Carroll formally adjourned the meeting at 11:26 AM.
